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11th November 2022 
 
Deputy O Cuiv 
Dáil Éireann 
Leinster House 
Kildare Street 
Dublin 2 
 
Email: Eamon.OCuiv@oireachtas.ie 
 
 
Dear Deputy O Cuiv  
 
RE:  PQ55794/22 To ask the Minister for Health the reason that pensioners who used to 
work for the HSE and received their salaries on a fortnightly basis receive their pension 
on a monthly basis in arrears; if he intends instructing the HSE to pay these pensions at 
the same frequency as they were paid their salaries while working; and if he will make a 
statement on the matter. -Éamon Ó Cuív 
 
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the 
above Parliamentary Question, submitted by you to the Minister for Health. This matter has 
been referred to me for response on behalf of the HSE. 
 
National Pensions Management are responsible for paying all new HSE pensioners who retired 
on or after 01/01/2010.  
 
The only pay frequency that exists in NPM is monthly with pay date being the last working day 
of the calendar month. 
 
 
If you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Eileen Winnington 
Assistant National Director of HR 


	Yours sincerely

